GRANITE HEIGHTS CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

2013 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

January 19, 2013
The 2013 Granite Heights Condominium Association Annual Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM. There were 37 owners present or represented by proxy, thereby meeting the quorum requirement. Board members present Edward Randall, Vincent Laposta, Lisa Shoemake, Stuart Adams, and Lester Robinson. Present Allan O’Brien and Dana Colman of Cedar Management Group. The meeting was held at the Hooksett Public Library, Hooksett, NH.

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES 2012

Vincent Laposta made a motion to waive reading of the 2012 annual meeting minutes and accept them as presented. Lisa Shoemake seconded the motion and all were in favor.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Edward Randall, President of the Association, welcomed all owners to the 2013 Annual Meeting. 


Mr. Randall reviewed work completed in 2012, planned for 2013, and the status of current and future development. 


In 2012 the Association completed painting front doors, bulkheads and door trim. Corrected drainage problems in the driveways of 1025 and 1361 with paving. 
 
The status of the current developer and any future development plans were reviewed. Vincent Laposta made a motion to accept the President’s report. Stuart Adams seconded the motion and all present were in favor.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Board member Vincent Laposta, Treasurer, presented the Treasurer’s Report, which covered financial operation through December 31, 2012. As of December 31, 2012 there was $23,257 in the checking, and $239,072 in the reserve account. Stuart Adams made a motion to accept the 2012 Treasurers’ report. Lester Robinson seconded the motion and all present were in favor. 
The 2013 budget was then reviewed. There were no significant changes or additions, so therefore the monthly fee will remain the same, $235, for 2013.
ELECTION OF (1) DIRECTOR

The floor was opened to nominations. Vincent Laposta nominated Stuart Adams and Ed Randall seconded the nomination. 

There being no further nominations the floor was closed. The majority present elected Stuart Adams to the Board for three-year term.

OTHER BUSINESS


During this portion of the meeting owners had questions on the budget and future development plans that were answered by the Board members.
 

There being no further business there was a motion and a second to adjourn the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM. 

